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Steve’s Snippets

Looking back over my Snippets I seem to spend a lot of time saying “Thank you” to specific members and or the members generally for tremendous work on projects or functions we have collectively undertaken.

Well here I go again, in absolute spades this week.  

I’m sitting here writing this on Sunday night, finally thawed out, absolutely buggered from being on my feet for eight hours or so, but absolutely euphoric.

What an amazing team effort to achieve a successful bike ride, with a large number of Rotary and ex-Olympic volunteer marshals, a signage and track layout team, a large Rotary registration team and a terrific BBQ to boot!

I think at the end we had over 80 people doing various jobs, and everyone was absolutely terrific.

I absolutely have to thank the core members of the team.  These are:-

Rod McDougall, who did ALL the admin, liaison and coordination with SOPA and Auburn Council, forms design, RTA road layouts and volunteer marshals, and more, ….. and nothing else for probably the last four weeks

Keith Stockall, who did all the entries, enquiries, track reconnaissance liaison with other cycling groups

Euan Watson, who coordinated the marshals and their positioning

Kevin Freund, who coordinated all the signage and track setup

Bill Carney, who obtained our tents and equipment

Allan Taylor, who coordinated the Registration setup for the day

Shirley Del Prado, Graham True, and Brian Johnson, who once again organised a fantastic BBQ

Kevin Beltrame, who obtained all our sponsorship and prizes

Rick Collins who did our initial advertising flyers and organised the entry bibs

Peter Cipolla who produced the terrific new marshal’s jackets

Keith Byrn, who assisted with the marshalling organization

I could probably go on, but the club owes these people a huge thank you.

As I write this I still don’t know the numbers, however Peter Douglas informs me we grossed around $8,500 of which I expect expenses of around $2,500 or so. That means around another $6,000 goes to The Children’s Medical Research Institute.

On the basis of the excellent entries of around 400, and the exceptionally positive feedback received from entrants others and myself have spoken to, we will certainly be doing this again next year.

I hope members and their partners enjoyed last week’s “guest speaker – Prof Mortimer Gauge” Not all were fooled by this accomplished comedian, but congratulations to Joe Saad and Brian Hennell for having some fun with us, literally that is.

Well folks I’m tired, ready for a shower and bed.  If there’s anything else, I’ll add a supplement later, or advise you on Wednesday.

Sunday was a great day for our Club.  We’ve found ourselves a unique event for Sydney, with excellent publicity for Rotary in general, and with excellent growth prospects for future years.

Steve

Tonight’s Function

Wine Tasting

Introduction Peter Manenti

Thanks Brian Hennell

Celebrations!
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Peter Douglas,Treasurer, 

reports

Attendance for Wednesday

30th April, 2003

Present 43 Rotarians

Apologies 19

Income

Sergeant/Arms $247.00

Sergeant/Arms previous week was $124.00

Raffle Winners:  1st Warren Abbott (basket of fruit) 2nd Peter Douglas (red wine) 3rd Vicki Wybrow (dinner this week) 

Thought for the Week

If at first you don’t succeed, then perhaps skydiving is not for you.


Professor Mortimer Gauge

“Mort” entertained the club members as no previous speaker has quite done before, with a talk purportedly on real estate values in the inner west.


Many members, and their partners, were at first puzzled, then bored then spellbound, as Mort rabbitted on in pseudo-academic lingo until the penny dropped for most members.  Some, however, remained mystified to the end.


Mort, an accomplished comedian, alias Rodney Marx, from Mascot, soon developed a rapid repartee with those who were foolish enough to ask questions.


Rod McDougall’s quips were met with comments from Mort like “You’re not feeling yourself tonight?” and “Would you please move because the light’s bouncing off your forehead”, while visiting Rotarian Doug was asked if he was “in mining”.  

Sal Tosto seemed particularly interested in real estate values in Iraq, leading to an admission that he had only a “small part” (to play in such matters).


It can probably be said that this speaker produced the most belly laughs members and partners have had in a long time, although some, like perhaps Ann Manenti, still remained a little perplexed at the close of the evening. 

 We didn’t learn much about the economics of real estate in Strathfield, but the evening was all the better for it.
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Travel Bug

Allan and Welwyn Petersen head off for a much-deserved holiday in Europe on 9th July.  We all wish them a safe but exciting adventure amid the cathedrals, brasseries and wine bars, and that’s only after they have successfully encountered the wonders of the various international customs officials!  Have a great time, eat tons, and come back with heaps of stories, Allan and Welwyn!  Bon Voyage, from all of us!

Tribute

To

George Hallworth

George is to be presented with the Centenary Medal by the Prime Minister, John Howard, for his outstanding contributions to the community.


George was the proprietor of the General Store in Cave Road, South Strathfield, for many years, at the beginning of his association with our suburb.


He also was voted to the position of Alderman on the Strathfield Council.


George has also been President of Strathfield Meals on Wheels, a voluntary organization which helps housebound members of the community with hot meals in their homes.


A member of Strathfield Rotary Club since 1976/7, George was introduced by Brian Hennell, and inducted in Bob Taylor’s year of presidency, working hard for all the causes which the Club supports.


Together with the late Maurie Moroney, George was responsible for establishing the Probus Club in Strathfield, which has gone from strength to strength since its inception.


As Co-ordinator of the Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal in Strathfield, George has worked tirelessly for more years than anyone can remember at this job, organizing drivers to ferry collectors around the suburb, and also overseeing the counting of the money every year.  

This has meant a great deal of time and effort, about which nobody ever hears a complaint from George.


The Anglican Church at Strathfield has been blessed with George’s donation of time and energies as Warden for some 15 years, and as Parish Councillor for more than 30 years.  He is their ‘prime mover’ in getting things done, says Peter Foss.  He organizes fetes, counts money and has done 101 little thankless jobs around the church, unseen and unheard, since many of the parishioners were children.  The recent fete in the grounds of St Anne’s Church raised in excess of $9,600 thanks to dedicated people like George, who actually worked so hard that it was necessary for him to recover in bed from a sprained back following the fair.


The Strathfield School for Seniors was another project which George helped found, and he is now the Principal there, and continues to contribute in a big way.


“Behind every good man there is a good woman”, and Catherine Hallworth, with her distinctive Scots accent, has been a familiar face at all the venues around the Strathfield area where George has contributed his time and effort so generously, a real support for her husband over many years of marriage.  Despite their numerous commitments to the community, they still manage to escape overseas at least once a year for a well-earned vacation.


Congratulations, George, from the Rotary Club of Strathfield, for the award of Centenary Medal, which is a only small token of thanks from the people of Australia to a just recipient who has done so much over a lifetime and whom we hope to be associated with for many more years to come.

Next Week’s Speaker

Kim Ellis

“Bankstown Airport”

To Be Introduced by Joe Saad

To Be Thanked by Vicki Wybrow

Happy Birthday Carol Houston (9th), Mary Ingall (11th). Congrats on Anniversary Brian & Janet Johnson (13th)
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